
NOTICE OF POSTING 
OF 

INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMNTS PLAN 
FOR 

WATER AND WASTEWATER 
DEVELOPMENT 
IMPACT FEES 

 
 

ARS §9-463.05, as amended, requires that cities adopt new development impact fees for 
Necessary Public Services on or before August 1, 2014. 

 
Under the statute, a Necessary Public Service is defined as any facility that has 

a life expectancy of 3 or more years and that are owned and operated by or on behalf of 
the city.  A city desiring to assess a development impact fee to offset the cost of providing a 

Necessary Public Service must adopt a Land Use Assumption Report (separate posting) and 
Infrastructure Improvements Plan before adopting the Development Fee Report establishing any 

new development impact fees. 
 

In the City of Scottsdale, the only Necessary Public Services for which development impact fees 
are collected are for Water and Wastewater Services. 

 
Posted with this NOTICE is the City of Scottsdale’s proposed 

Infrastructure Improvements Plan. 
 

The Infrastructure Improvement Plan is a written document identifying growth driven water and 
wastewater infrastructure needs within a 10-yeqar planning period.  These needs along with 

other considerations serve to establish the basis for projected development impact fees. 
Amendments have been made to some of the tables included in this draft of the Infrastructure 

Improvements Plan and are the corrected Infrastructure Improvements Plan are posted herewith. 
 

The backup documents on which the 
Infrastructure Improvement Plan is based are available for review at 

The Administrative Offices of the Water Resources Department, 
9379 E. San Salvador Dr., Scottsdale, Arizona 

Contact Gina Kirklin 
480-312-5685 

EnterpriseFinance@ScottsdaleAZ.Gov 
 

mailto:EnterpriseFinance@ScottsdaleAZ.Gov



















































































